REZ-2023-12 GT's Wrecker Service, 1350 & 1326 Old Clyattville Rd, ~3.2ac, C-H to M-2, Well &
Septic, Projects Assistant, Jason Davenport, presented the item. Mr. Davenport stated this request
represents a change in zoning on approximately 3.2 acres at 1350 and 1326 Old Clyattville Road from
C-H (Highway Commercial) to M-2 (Heavy Manufacturing) zoning, in order for the property to be
utilized for a wrecker/towing service. Mr. Davenport stated the Lowndes County Code Enforcement
Department has been working with this operation, currently located on 41 South, and the current
zoning was not going to work for what they wanted to do. Mr. Davenport stated the wrecker service
is a little more than repair, but not quite a full junk salvage operation. Mr. Davenport stated staff
recommends using M-1 zoning with six conditions. Mr. Davenport stated the Planning Commission
recommended approval and the only update since the Planning Commission meeting, is that there is
a new roofing company operating to the west, they own the property to the west and south, and they
called out of concern. No one spoke against the request at the Planning Commission meeting.
Commissioner Evans stated she had received a call with concerns regarding this rezoning and she
referred them to contact Mr. J.D. Dillard.

FOR CONSIDERATION

HVAC Maintenance Agreement

Director of Engineering Services, Chad McLeod, presented the agreement in the amount of
$255,029.00. Mr. McLeod stated this is a renewal agreement with ABM as part of the Bundles Energy
Solutions (BES) project where HVAC maintenance was provided for two years as part of the project.
Vice Chairman Wisenbaker asked if ABM has this maintenance agreement? Mr. McLeod answered
yes.

Solar Panel Maintenance Agreement

Director of Engineering Services, Chad McLeod, presented the agreement. Mr. McLeod stated as
part of the Bundled Energy Solution (BES) project with ABM there were four (4) solar arrays installed.
This is a no-cost agreement with ABM for one year and the locations of the solar arrays are the
Governmental Building, the Jail and Sheriff's Office, the HR Building and the Wastewater Treatment
Plant.

Water Treatment Agreement

Director of Engineering Services, Chad McLeod, presented the agreement in the amount of
$23,370.00. Mr. McLeod stated this is an annual agreement and is a renewal agreement with ABM
as part of the Bundles Energy Solution (BES) project. This includes a written report of the results and
recommendations for the system.

Quarterly Controls Inspection Agreement

Director of Engineering Services, Chad McLeod, presented the agreement. Mr. McLeod stated this
renewal agreement is with ABM and includes four (4) inspections per year of the mechanical controls
in the buildings owned by Lowndes County. This is a no-cost agreement for one year as part of the
Bundles Energy Solutions (BES) project with ABM.

Joint Funding Agreement with USGS for Stream Gauge Maintenance
EMA Director, Ashley Tye, presented the agreement in the amount of $24,825.00. The stream gauge
for the Little River site is $16,000.00, and the Withlacoochee River site is $9,725.00. Mr. Tye stated
there was an increase of $1,500.00 from the previous year for the Withlacoochee site, and an increase
of $375.00 for the Little River gauge.
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